Minutes of the West Malvern Annual Parish Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 10th May 2010 in 
West Malvern Village Hall
Present

Five members of the Parish Council.
Chris Bocock CEO Malvern Hills District Council

PC David Eversham

County Cllr. Beverley Nielson

District Cllrs. Jenny Kelly & John Raine
Mr D Sharp (Clerk)

Fourteen members of the public.
1. Introduction by the Chairman

Cllr. Roberts, chairman of the Parish Council, welcomed members of the public and introduced the guest speakers.  She paid tribute to County Cllr Jeremy Webb who had passed away shortly after last year’s meeting.
2. Apologies for absence

Miss H Elgar, Mr & Mrs R Whittlestone.
3. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th May 2009.

These were approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

4. Presentation by PC David Eversham, Local Policing Officer
PC Eversham reported recent occurrences of camping on the playing fields, particularly by youths who also tended to light camp fires.  The Clerk was to investigate the possibility of creating byelaws to counter such activity and this would be discussed at future Parish Council meetings.
Residents discussed the dangers caused by inconsiderate parking and speeding.  PC Eversham promised to carry out a speed survey and would enquire when the long awaited speed limit review was to be published.

5. Presentation by John Brook, Chairman WestFest committee
Mr Brook confirmed that he had liaised with PC Eversham regarding policing at this years event on 10th July and that the committee were particularly concerned with traffic congestion.  It was planned to instigate a one way system by encouraging drivers to leave the area via the Wyche.  He confirmed that the event made no profit last year due to the poor weather.
6. Presentation and discussion led by Chris Bocock, CEO Malvern Hills District Council

Mr Bocock started by forseeing three main changes to the way local government operated.  Firstly, MHDC now liaised more with other service providers.  For example with the local Primary Care Trust regarding the new hospital in Malvern, and also with WCC and the Environment Agency regarding flood prevention.  The District Council therefore was expanding its influence beyond its statutory powers.  Secondly more power was being devolved from Central Government to local communities.  And thirdly he expected public sector finances to be severely squeezed in the coming years and police, health and local government could all expect cutbacks. 
Following criticism from residents Mr Bocock affirmed that there were fewer committee meeting now than in the past, although the number of meetings with other agencies had increased.  He also commented on the number of glossy leaflets that were distributed by the District Council which had also been criticised by residents.
It was also noted by residents that the since the accommodation brochure for the area had been published by the County Council rather than the District Council, bookings had fallen.

The Chairman thanked all the guest speakers.

7. County and District Councillors Reports

County Cllr Beverley Nielson introduced herself to residents since she had only been in post for less than a year.  She confirmed that WCC were looking at making economies over the next few years.  Areas of particular interest in West Malvern were the gritting routines in snowy weather, parking and the future of the Outdoor Education Centre.  She promised to report and liaise on these matters as well as helping the primary school source funding for future projects.
District Cllrs. Jenny Kelly and John Raine had no report to make.
8. Reports from the Parish Council

Chairman Cllr. Joyce Roberts:

The Chairman paid tribute to two parish councillors who had resigned during the year; Paul Farrer and particularly Colin Jackson, who had been on the council since 1991 and had been chairman on two occasions.  She thanked the tree wardens, allotment wardens, and footpaths warden and paid tribute to the many volunteers who did work in the village, particularly Terry Cole who for many years had run West Malvern Football Club and had passed away last year.
She commented on significant events that had occurred over the year including the arrival of Regents College.  Funding for renovating the playground had finally been secured and although the old pavilion had been demolished a new mini soccer pitch was to be laid out on the top field.

Finally she thanked councillors and clerk for their work over the year. 
Tree and Footpath wardens reports:
In the absence of the wardens, reports were presented by the Clerk.
Clerk – Financial Report: 
The Clerk presented draft accounts for the Parish Council and answered queries from residents.
9. Questions & Comments from the floor

No further matters were discussed.
The Chairman thanked the public and guest speakers for attending and the meeting closed at 9.15pm.

